THE TOWN OF GRANBY
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
March 23, 2020

The special meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call and opened at
10:00 am

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD

Those in attendance were:

1. The Board approved a well permit for the Lot adjacent to and west of 198 Batchelor
St. submitted by Greg Everson for Joshua Clark. The Board agreed that the clerk could
sign the permit.

2. The Board reviewed the letter to be sent to MacDuffie School with the following
directives:
1. MacDuffie shall conduct on-site educational activities, unless further restricted by

the below conditions, according to the guidance for operation of public schools
issued by the Governor of Massachusetts.

2. MacDuffie shall operate a significantly reduced boarding operation. This
operation shall be limited to a maximum of 22 currently identified students and 13
staff. The boarding operation will have the goal of reducing the number of
boarders as soon as practicable, but ending no later than the end of the 2019/2020
academic year.

3. MacDuffie assures the Board that none of the specified 22 students has traveled
internationally in the past fourteen days.

4. MacDuffie shall operate the boarding operation in accordance with accepted
standards plus conditions defined in MacDuffie letters to the Board dated March
17, 2020 and March 20, 2020 and email dated March 21, 2020.

5. MacDuffie shall make modifications to their facilities portion of its
isolation/quarantine plan as defined and agreed to by Andrew Parker and Dr.
Abelson on March 19, 2020. (March 20, 2020 email )

6. MacDuffie shall identify to the Board any boarding staff members that have
traveled internationally within the past fourteen days and ensure accepted isolation
before contacting any other boarders.

7. MacDuffie shall notify the Board within 24 hours of any isolation/quarantine status
changes.

The Board agreed that the clerk could sign the letter.

3. The Board discussed the opening of Cindy’s Drive-In. In order for them to open they
need to eliminate indoor/outdoor seating and rope off the outdoor play area. They are
only able to use the take out window and they must enforce six foot social distancing



in the waiting line. They must also submit the latest water quality test. The clerk will
contact Lynn Diniz to do the pre-opening inspection.

4. Sharon Hart, Director of Public Health from South Hadley contacted the Board
offering her services for Maven for tracking COVID-19 cases in the Town of Granby.
The Board agreed this would be very beneficial and an e-mail will be sent to MAVEN
granting Sharon access to Granby records.

5. The Board adjourned the meeting at 10:30 am.

Respectfully submitted,
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